
HUNTINGDONSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 

CABINET 

 

 
THURSDAY, 22 OCTOBER 2009 

 
 

DECISION SHEET 
 
PRESENT: 
 

I C Bates, D B Dew, J A Gray, A Hansard, C R Hyams, Mrs D C Reynolds and T V Rogers 

APOLOGIES: 
 

K J Churchill 

 

ITEM NO. SUBJECT CONTACT OFFICER 

1  Capital Programme Monitoring 2009/10 Budget    

   

 Noted the expenditure variations and capital and revenue 
impact. 
  

S Couper 
388103 

   

2  Financial Monitoring - Revenue Budget    

   

 Noted the expected budgetary variations in the current year 
and requested that representations be made to 
Cambridgeshire County Council over the likely adverse 
effects of the Cambridgeshire Guided Bus Scheme on the 
concessionary bus fare budget and car park income. 
  

S Couper 
388103 

   

3  Huntingdon Town Hall - The Way Forward    

   

 Noted the findings of E W Consultancy (EWC) Ltd on the 
long-term sustainable use of Huntingdon Town Hall.  
Accepted their key recommendations including the principle 
of transferring the ownership of the freehold of Huntingdon 
Town Hall to an appropriate Building Preservation Trust 
when a long term solution has been identified through a 
options appraisal and subject to appropriate arrangements 
for the surrender of the current lease; supported the 
suggestion by the Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Economic 
Well-Being) to investigate the possibility of transferring the 
building to Huntingdon Town Council in exchange for land 
currently owned by them  and requested further reports 
addressing the above issues. 
  

M Sharp 
388300 

   

4  New Starter Units, Caxton Road, St. Ives    

   

 Approved the release of funding from the Medium Term 
Plan for the development of the former depot at Caxton 

K Phillips 
388260 



ITEM NO. SUBJECT CONTACT OFFICER 
 

Road, St Ives with new industrial and commercial premises 
and authorised the Director of Central Services to accept a 
contribution of £150k from Cambridgeshire County Council 
subject to the agreement of the partnership terms. 

   

5  Safety Advisory Group    

   

 Agreed to replace Councillor P H Dakers with Councillor P 
L E Bucknell on the Safety Advisory Group. 
  

Mrs H Taylor 

   

 


